

Henry Walker (615) 252-2363 Fax: (615) 252-6363 Email: hwalker@babc.com

April 1, 2016

Chairman Herbert H. Hillard c/o Sharla Dillion Tennessee Regulatory Authority 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor Nashville, TN 37243

Re: In Re: Petition of B&W Pipeline, LLC for an Increase in Rates

Docket No. 15-00042

Dear Chairman Hillard:

On behalf of B&W Pipeline, I filed a "Petition to Reconsider" on March 28, 2016 and requested that the Authority hear argument on the petition at the April agenda conference.

Following discussions with the Consumer Advocate Division, I would like to withdraw that request and ask that the Authority not hear argument until the May conference. The Consumer Advocate and I have also agreed that the other parties to this docket may wait until a week following the April conference to file a response to the petition.

Thank you for your consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

BOULT, CUMMINGS, CONNERS & BERRY, PLC

By:

Henry Walker

HW/dbi

cc:

Vance Broemel Klint Alexander